Independent, locally owned and operated! www.lamorindaweekly.com 925-377-0977

Published March 4th, 2020

Wilder hires private security

By Sora O'Doherty



Entrance to the Wilder community Photo Andy Scheck

prostitution, has been largely solved.

Following several incidents of crime in Wilder, the residents' homeowner association has decided to conduct a test of using a private security firm. Begun on Valentine's Day, the test features private guards who will patrol Wilder several times a day. After six months, the HOA will decide whether or not to continue with the

Wilder HOA President Greg Schwartz attended the recent Orinda mayor's liaison meeting. He spoke of a high speed chase that ended in a home invasion in Wilder in January. Police Chief David Cook has also reported that there have been two calls for drone assistance in Wilder.

In other Wilder news, Schwartz reported that the problem with large trucks using the Wilder offramp as a staging area, involving overnight stays with accompanying nuisances including use of the roadside as toilet facilities, for meal preparation and even

As spring approaches, Schwartz reported that there has been an increase in use of the ball fields and hiking around Wilder. Landscaping improvements are also underway.

Reach the reporter at: sora@lamorindaweekly.com

Copyright C Lamorinda Weekly, Moraga CA